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87th International Conference of SIEC-ISBE

Assembly of Delegates Meeting
Minutes of the First Meeting 
Monday, July 27, 2015

AGH University of Science & Technology

Krakow, Poland

Welcome and Introductory Comments
International President, Petra Bragadottir called the first meeting of the Assembly of Delegates to order in Krakow, Poland at 11:40 a.m. on July 27, 2015.  She welcomed delegates to Poland and to the 87th International Conference. 
Dana Moore Gray, US Chapter, and Mona Engberg, Denmark Chapter, were approved as Minute Checkers for the Assembly of Delegates meetings.  
Bragadottir introduced the SIEC-ISBE Executive Committee:  Michaela Stock, Vice President, German-speaking Chapters; John Lightle, Vice President, US Chapter; Liisa Sjöblom, Vice President, Nordic Chapters; Tamra Davis, Professional Development Committee Chairperson; and, Judy Olson-Sutton, General Secretary.  

The National Presidents were introduced.  Those in attendance were:  Hermine Sperl, Austria; Mona Engberg, Denmark; Mariann Holmberg, Finland; Petra Bragadottir, Iceland; Anna Dubel, Poland; Sok Pal Cho, South Korea; Monica Tengling, Sweden; and Ruth DePieri, USA.  Representing Presidents not in attendance were:  Maree Liston, Australia; and Claudia Roemer, Germany.  National presidents who were unable to attend were:  Maria Evans, Australia; Sonja Petersen, Faroe Islands; Sabine Gillitzer, Germany; Beat Gauderon, Switzerland.  Bragadottir thanked the presidents for their leadership.
Bragadottir recognized the following national chapters for achieving a net increase in membership for 2014-15:  Austria, Australia, Germany, and Poland.  Bragadottir presented each chapter with a certificate and thanked them for their successful membership year.  She stated that increasing membership continues to be a SIEC goal and retaining and recruiting members is critical for the future of SIEC.  She encouraged all members to communicate with others about our great organization. 

Bragadottir welcomed and recognized first time attendees to the SIEC conference.  She also introduced past SIEC International President, Tamra Davis-Maxwell, USA; past General Secretary, John Lightle, USA; Robert B. Blair, NBEA President; and Janet Treichel, NBEA Executive Director. 
Agenda.  The agenda was approved as presented.

Vote Distribution and Procedures.  Olson-Sutton, General Secretary, distributed the “vote count” sheet which presented the distribution of votes for the meeting.  She explained the voting procedures and the determination of the number of votes per chapter as delineated in the Constitution.  

Assembly Minutes – 2014.  Bragadottir thanked Cindi Dunn, US Chapter, and Gudlaug Nielsen, Iceland Chapter, for serving as Minute Checkers for the 2014 Conference in Helsinki and for their review of the minutes.  The minutes were approved as presented.  The minutes were posted on the SIEC-ISBE website and were distributed to the National Presidents.
Reports
President’s Report.  Bragadottir reviewed her activities for the past year.  A written report was given to the EC and the Board; any member wanting a copy should contact her.  She attended both the Nordic Chapter seminar in Stockholm and the German-speaking Conference in Istanbul, Turkey.  She thanked them for their hospitality and support this year.  She also attended the mid-year EC meeting in Brussels, Belgium.  
Permanent Office’s Annual Report.  Olson-Sutton distributed her annual report and shared information.  She thanked the Finland Chapter, Liisa Sjöblom, President and Conference Chair, and the Conference Committee for their efforts in planning and organizing the 86th SIEC International Conference in Helsinki; SIEC members were appreciative of their quality program. 
Financial Reports – 2014-2015.  Olson-Sutton presented the Balance Sheet and the Profit and Loss Statement. SIEC-ISBE’s Balance Sheet reflected a balance of $61,071.17.  The Profit and Loss Statement reflected a net loss of $4,555.85 for 2014-2015. Regarding the income, the actual income (membership fees and course fees) was $1,377 less than budgeted.  Regarding expenses, the actual expenses were $962 less than budgeted. 

Proposed Budget 2015-2016.  The proposed budget for 2015-2016 was presented.  With declining membership, income has steadily decreased over the years; membership fees form the basis of the budget.  The proposed budget reflects an increase in membership of 30 individual members and of 8 collective members; it also reflects a transfer of $4,572 from the Special Funds.  The 2015-16 budget was approved as presented.

The Audit Report was distributed.  The auditors for the year ended May, 2015 are Dr. Leszek Preisner, Poland, and Dr. Robert B. Blair, USA.  Olson-Sutton thanked them for serving as auditors.  Their report stated that:  In our opinion, the Annual Financial Statements represent an accurate and fair view of SIEC-ISBE’s financial position.  The 2014-15 financial report was approved as presented.
Professional Development Committee.  Pedagogical Sessions.  Tamra Davis, Chair of the PDC, reported for the Committee.   She gave an overview of the pedagogical sessions to be held at the conference.  Eleven presenters were assigned through the SIEC process.  Leszek Preisner found additional speakers from Poland and the Ukraine to provide for a wider selection of topics for each time slot.  A Sessions Review Board, consisting of six members (2 from each region), reviewed the proposals for the pedagogical sessions.  
Communications.  Four issues of the newsletter were published this year.  Submission deadlines for the newsletter for 2015-16 are:

September 15, 2015

December 15, 2015

February 16, 2016
May 15, 2016

Davis requested that members contribute to the newsletters; short articles, teaching tips, projects, exchanges, special exchanges/projects are all appropriate for publication.  She stressed the need to send “copy ready” material for publication and to meet the stated deadline.  
Davis and Michaela Stock served as co-editors of International Journal of Business Education.  Eight manuscripts were received with five manuscripts being published.  An Editorial Review Board was created which consisted of ten members.  The Board will expand in the future; anyone interested in serving should contact Davis.  The Journal is moving to an open submission process with a 90-day turnaround; manuscripts will be accepted throughout the year.
Other Initiatives.  An Online Knowledge Database has been developed and is on the website.  A Membership Database is in the process of being added to the website.  Members will have to submit their information in order to participate in the database before receiving the separate password.  

An updated SIEC brochure will be developed this fall.
The Professional Development Committee will meet on Friday, July 31, 2015, from 8:30 a.m. to 9:30 a.m.
Membership and Chapter Development

Olson-Sutton presented membership information and distributed the vote count sheet which reflected current membership numbers by chapters as well as membership numbers for the past three years.  Individual membership for 2014-15 decreased by 6; collective membership decreased by 14.

Communications are ongoing with Kristo Krumm from Estonia regarding the reactivation of the Estonia Chapter; he indicates that he still plans to reactivate the Estonia Chapter.

For 2014-15, there was one international member from South Africa.  However, for the 2015-16 year, there are currently eight international members.

Appointments and Elections 

Monica Tengling, Sweden, was selected by the Nordic Chapters to serve as their Vice President to SIEC.  Judee Timm, USA, has been elected by the US Chapter to serve as its Vice President to SIEC.  The Assembly approved the appointments of Tengling and Timm.  
Bragadottir reported that two qualified applicants applied for the position of Professional Development Committee Chair.  The EC followed the procedure as previously approved.  An Election Committee of three EC members, the International President and two Vice Presidents (all regions were represented), interviewed both candidate--one candidate at the conference and one via Skype.  The EC presented Friederike Soezen, Austria, to be appointed the Professional Development Committee Chair.  Bragadottir reviewed the appointee’s qualifications.  Ballots were distributed to National Presidents.  The appointment of Friederike Soezen as Chairperson of the PDC was approved by the Assembly.

Bragadottir thanked Davis for serving as the PDC Chair and for her many contributions to SIEC-ISBE.

International President Candidate Presentation
One application for International President was received; Petra Bragadottir, current International President, is seeking a second term.  Bragadottir gave an overview of her background and qualifications.  The election for the presidency will be held at the Assembly meeting on Friday, July 31.

Website Password

Beginning September 1, 2015, the new password for the website will be:  siecisbe2016
Other Business
Hermine Sperl challenged the “senior” members to bring a new person to the next conference.  Bragadottir thanked the Assembly for the opportunity to serve as SIEC-ISBE President.

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Judy Olson-Sutton
Judy Olson-Sutton, Ph.D.
SIEC General Secretary
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